
 
AGENDA REQUEST  

 

 

TO:  Mayor and City Council 

FROM: Chief Bart Aguirre 

DATE May 15, 2020 

SUBJECT:  IN THE MATTER OF POLICE USING CITY VEHICLE OFF DUTY BA 
  

 

Request:  

  I respectfully request that you allow all Tupelo Police Officers to be able to wear 
Police uniform and to have proper city issued equipment along with a city police 
vehicle to assist American Field Service Corporation as they work repairing the 
roadway inside the City of Tupelo City limits on Hwy 45 . Liability and the fee for 
the officer’s detail will come from BCSA. Please see attached lists of Officers.  

 

 

 


